

3301 Allenwood- Lakewood Road ● www.awptg.org ● info@awptg.org

ALLENWOOD PTG MEETING MINUTES

March 18, 2021 Meeting 7:00pm (Via Zoom)

Attendees

Individuals representing from the PTG Board included:

Lauren Galok: President

Megan Kirby McCay: Vice President Nicole Inkrote: Second Vice President Lauren Chasinov: Recording Secretary Chrissy Byrnes: Corresponding Secretary

Jessica Baker: Treasurer

Individuals representing from the Allenwood Administration and Faculty included:

Dr. Erin B. O'Connell - Principal

Ms. Christine Piermattei- Kindergarten Teacher

Ms. Nancy Griffin-Kindergarten Teacher

Parents represented include: Kristen Coman, Tracy Nitche, Sharon Zanette

Salute To The Flag

Lauren led the group to the salute of the flag

President's Report - Lauren began the meeting by sharing that the board met last month to discuss some new spring activities while adhering to safety guidelines. You can find the ideas shared by the board on the PTG website under tab titled Minutes.

Lauren also provided an update on the new curtain track for the Allenwood stage. Ms. Laurie received an updated quote and the price remained the same from last year. Proceeds from Mr. Allen's Artsonia program and the Theatre Club's fundraiser last year will fund this project. Therefore, we will be moving forward with this capital project. Ordering and installation will be coordinated by the BOE. That means that the BOE will also be making the purchase and the PTG will make a donation or reimbursement to the BOE. Lauren submitted a check request to Jessica and presented Dr O'Connell with a check for \$4,577.95 last week. The BOE approved the donation this past Tuesday night during their Business Meeting. Lauren will continue to provide updates on the progress of the project.

The Virtual Science Fair packets will be available next Tuesday, March 23rd, on the PTG website. The Fair is open to all 3rd, 4th, and 5th graders. The packet outlines how to create and submit an experiment for the Fair and information was added since it will be held virtually this year. Any student who wishes to participate, must submit a permission slip to their homeroom teacher, who will be approving their experiment for the Fair, by April 16th.

Treasurer's Report:

TREASURER REPORT 3.18.21			
Summary of Activity 2.25.21-3.17.21			
Deposits		Expenses	
Source	Amount	Description	Amount
Interest Income	4.15	Scholarships	1,500.00
Yearbook 5th grade Ads	1,465.00	Theater Club - stage track hardware	4,577.95
Designer Bag ticket sales	538.66	Dragon's Den - water bottles & frisbees	423.16
Dragon's Den Summer sales	136.75	Teacher enrichment	324.15
		Designer bag - supplies	70.71
		Annual Report filing fee	30.50
Total	2,144.56	Total	6,926.47
General Account Balance 3/17/21	\$47,759.13		0,320.47
Playground Account Balance 3/17/21	\$228.09		

Principal's Report:

Dr. O'Connell commented on the wonderful kindness project that Ms. Smyth, Miss Laurie and Mr. Todd have been working hard to complete. The curtain track order has been placed and staff and administration are extremely grateful. Dr. O'Connell shared an activity that brought some "normalcy" to Allenwood. Ms. Abeal's class traveled to West Belmar for Harvesting Day on March 18th. This project was an activity completed in Ms. Abeal's class where Joe Leone played a part in making salads that was harvested from this project.

Committee's Reports/Updates

Dining Out- Presented by Chrissy Byrnes

Chrissy is working hard to bring back the Dining Out Program. She shared that she has contacted Jersey Mike's, Coal House, and Playa Bowls. More information to follow once dates have been determined.

Designer Bag Bingo- Presented by Lauren Galok

The raffle will be held live on Zoom on Thursday, April 29th, at 6pm. Tickets are currently on sale for \$20.00 each and 10 lucky numbers will be drawn. The last day to buy tickets is

April 19th and only a limited number of tickets will be sold so if you're interested, do not wait to get your tickets.

Spring Craft- Presented By Megan McCay

The Spring Craft closes March 19th. Georgiana Syby will be organizing and donating part of proceeds to the PTG. Pick up will be March 24th at 25th from 4-7pm at 2395 Beech Street Manasquan Park.

Scavenger Hunt- Presented by Lauren Chasinov

The objective of this activity is to grab your family and friends and go on the hunt for Skittles, our mascot. We need help planning and getting this first-time activity started. Please email Lauren Chasinov at lchasinov@awptg.org to join the committee and help make this a fun family event.

Other Business: Capital Project- Shelter for Door 17

In 2018 Dr O'Connell approached the then Board about adding a shelter or "overhang" to Door 17. This is the door opposite of the Office Door that faces the Visitor Parking lot. After things were put on hold and other projects were a priority we are now revisiting this project. The BOE will be donating some money for this project to be completed. We have received 2 quotes and the board and with the help of Kristin Coman will be reviewing the quotes and discussing at the next meeting.

Announcements-

- ❖ 3/19 Bunny Bank kits due
- ❖ 3/22 Dragon's Den order pick up, 1:30- 2:30 at 2313 Orchard Crest Blvd, Manasquan
- ❖ 3/23 Virtual Science Fair packets available at www.awptg.org
- ❖ 3/24- 3/25 Bunny Bank kit pick up, 4-7pm at 2395 Beech St, Manasquan Park
- ❖ 3/26 Spirit Day
- ❖ 3/26 Mixed Bag orders due
- ❖ 3/29-4/5 Spring Recess
- ❖ 4/16 Virtual Science Fair permission slips due
- ❖ 4/19 Last day to purchase Designer Bag Raffle tickets
- ❖ 4/29 Designer Bag Raffle, 6pm

Adjournment